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Merry Hill Matters 

            13th October 2023  
   
   
Dear Parents/Carers,   
 
It was wonderful to see so many of you at our Parent/Carer 
Consultations this week. We really value our partnership with you so I 
was delighted to hear that you found the meetings so useful and have 
passed this feedback onto the team.  
 
The children have had a wonderful week here at Merry Hill. Some of our 
Reception children visited Bushey Library as part of our commitment to 
developing a lifelong love of reading. Their behaviour was impeccable 
and they thoroughly enjoyed the trip, well done Reception!  
 
 

 
 

‘Healthy Learners’ – how we ensure we are ready to learn 

 
Online Safety 

Mental health and wellbeing online are vitally important in the online 

safety world. The NSPCC has a wealth of resources to support children, 

parents and adults with the essential online safety messages: 

World Mental Health Day 
 
This week we celebrated World Mental Health Day. The theme 
this year is ‘Mental health is a universal human right’.  World 
Mental Health Day is about raising awareness of mental health 
and driving positive change for everyone’s mental health. 
 
It’s also a chance to talk about mental health, how we need to 
look after it, and how important it is to get help if you are 
struggling. We are passionate about supporting mental health 
and well-being and fundamentally believe that we should equip 
our children with the knowledge, tools and strategies to look 
after their mental health. It is important that we all look after 
our mental health so please see the information attached to 
the newsletter if you’d like some support for yourself. 
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https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-

blog/ 

Team Points 

This week, we have introduced a new Team Point system to the 

children. We have four colour teams. These are colour teams: red, blue, 

green and yellow. After discussions with the children, it was decided that 

a good way to further promote good choices and celebrate those who 

regularly follow the golden rules would be to introduce team points. The 

children will recognise the sense of teamwork and understand what it is 

like to be part of a team.  Team points is also another way of recognising 

positive behaviour choices and success at our school. 

The children will receive team points within their class (and around the 

school including dining room, hall and playground) for a variety of 

reasons. The children will be responsible for adding their own team 

points to the team point’s pots in classrooms or in the dining room. All 

members of staff can award points, and pupils can earn points for their 

team by: 

 Following the Golden Rules 

 Playing Fairly 

 Being Caring and Sharing in the 

Playground 

 Showing Good Manners 

 Being Helpful and Considerate 

 Displaying a positive attitude to a specific task or school life in 

general 

 Being Responsible 

 Participating and representing the school in competitions and sport 

In each class, the points are added up and collated each Friday morning 

and a special assembly is held to recognise the team with the most team 

points each week. 

 
 
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/
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‘Curious Learners’ – what we learn 

 
Please click on the link below to have a peek at some of the wonderful 
learning that has taken place in your child’s classroom this week:  
https://merryhill.org.uk/our-learning-community/year-group-blogs/ 
 

 ‘Collaborative Learners’ – our place in the world 

 
 

Cost of Living  
Every week, we aim to feature a suggestion for a free (or inexpensive) 
family activity that you can enjoy together. If anyone has any tips or 
ideas of free or inexpensive activities you would like to share with our 
community, please let the office know. I hope you find these activities 
enjoyable and valuable for quality time together. This week we have also 
included some tips from South West Herts Partnership to support 
families with the rising cost of food, please see overleaf. 

 
 
Wishing you a wonderful weekend! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Ms Melissa Adams  
Headteacher  

Create Leaf Art 
 

What: 

Collect colourful leaves during a nature walk and use them to make leaf art. You can 
create lead rubbings, press leaves in a book to preserve them, or even glue them onto 
paper to make autumn themed collages. We would love to see some of your creations! 
 

   
 

https://merryhill.org.uk/our-learning-community/year-group-blogs-activities-to-support-home-learning/
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Tips for talking about mental health 
 
Talking is good for your mental health, and talking about mental health is important. 
However, starting a conversation is not always easy. Whether you would like to talk to 
someone about how you are feeling, or check-in with someone you care about, here are 
some tips from the Mental Health Foundation that can help.    
 
 
1. Choose someone you trust to talk to   
 
This might be a friend, family member or a colleague, or you might be more comfortable 
talking to someone you do not know, for example, through a support helpline. It can help to 
do a pros and cons list about talking to someone.   
 
2. Think about the best place to talk 
 
It is important to choose a place where you feel comfortable enough to open-up. You might 
want to choose somewhere private where you are less likely to be disturbed. You also might 
want to talk while you do an activity, like walking together.   
 
3. Prepare yourself for their reaction 
 
Hopefully, you will have a good experience when you open-up to someone but there is a 
chance that they may not react in the way you hope. This may be for different reasons, like 
they may be worried or not fully understand at first.  If that is the case, try to give them time 
to process what you have told them. It might help to give them information to read to help 
them understand and do not forget to be kind to yourself and practise self-care.  
 
 
For further information, please see: 
 
www.mentalhealth.org.uk 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters  
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